CARROLL COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMISSION EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING-UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

July 12, 2022
Unofficial Minutes

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:32 a.m. by Vice-Chair Dan Snyder, Mayor of Breda.  Others present were Scott Johnson, Carroll County Board of Supervisor; Harvey Dales, City of Manning; Mark Beardmore, Mayor of Carroll; Mary Wittry, Director;  Cathy Toms, Office Manager and Steve and Shari Stypa, Carroll Action Shooting Sports (CASS).
2. Dales moved and Beardmore seconded to approve the agenda with the following additions:  add equipment under landfill and add CASS under other.    Motion carried, all voting aye.  
13.  Vice-Chair Snyder moved Steve and Shari Stypa to the top of the agenda.  The Stypa’s are    representing CASS and have received grant funding to expand the public shooting range for the competitive sport.  The request is to expand north of the current public shooting range.  Consensus was to put the request on the August Board meeting with a liability release provided and named insured on insurance coverage.  
3. Johnson moved and Dales seconded to approve the minutes of the June 14, 2022 meeting as presented.  Motion carried, all voting aye.
4. Dales reviewed the bills payable -see attached.  Dales moved and Beardmore seconded to approve the bills as presented.  Motion carried, all voting aye.
5. Toms presented the financial report, review of set aside accounts and market prices.  Staff will check with Dupaco Community Credit Union regarding additional investment opportunities.  Dales moved and Beardmore seconded to approve the reports as presented.  Motion carried, all voting aye.
6. Beardmore moved and Johnson seconded to purchase a Surface Pro 7 computer and installation from Ice Technologies as presented.  Motion carried, all voting aye.
7. Staff updated the Board on the leachate treatment discussion with the City of Carroll. No action taken.
8. The succession planning has started with meetings with the employees and more information will be forthcoming.
9. The Commission’s life cycle analysis is started and the report is being revamped for easier use. 
10. Due to a recent resignation, sorting staff will be hired and training will continue for the assistant production coordinator.  
11. The Closure/Post Closure payment into dedicated fund was made in June for $$84,332.  The 2021 payment was $169,877.  The decrease is due to the Environmental Covenant for the closed landfill that no longer falls under the landfill rules.
12. The waste sort was completed with 55 samples of waste sorted into categories.  The report will be available in the fall.  The 973K track loader is expected to arrive on site in September (ordered May 2021) and the 826K compactor is expected to arrive in February 2023 (ordered February 2022).  The current 826K compactor has 8,200 hours and is out of warranty.  
13. The next meeting will be Tuesday, August 9 at 6:30 a.m. at the recycling center. 
14. Beardmore moved and Johnson seconded to adjourn at 7:40 a.m.  Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted,


Mary Wittry
